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Turning Point Praise Band  Youth Room 
Morning Worship Service  Sanctuary 
Children’s Sunday School  Various Classrooms 
Women’s Bible Study   Music Room 
Men’s Bible Study   Room 108  
Guided by the Word   Room 109 
Open Gate: The Christian’s Mental Health Fellowship Hall 
Morning Worship Service  Sanctuary 
Timmer Confession Party  Fellowship Hall 
God’s Kitchen   God’s Kitchen 
Prayer Meeting   Pastor Shawn’s Office 
New Life Core Groups   Youth Room 
Evening Worship Service  Sanctuary  
Turning Point Youth Ministries  Youth Room 
 
Pickleball    Gym 
Timmer Gym Use   Gym 
Team Two Band   Sanctuary 
Cardio and Core Fitness Class  Gym 
Team Two Vocal   Sanctuary 
 
Early Riser’s Men’s Bible Study  Room 107 
Young Men’s Discipleship Bible Study Room 109 
Staff Meeting   Room 107 
Beth Moore “Quest” Bible Study  Room 109 
 
Drop-In Ladies’ Bible Study  Room 107 
Serendipity Men’s Bible Study  First Reformed Grandville 
Trunk or Treat   East Parking Lot 
Men’s Discipleship Bible Study  Room 001 
 
Men’s Scripture/Prayer Bible Study Room 107 
Women’s War Room   Room 109 
God of Creation Women’s Bible Study Room 107 
Pickleball    Gym 
Timmer Gym Use   Gym 
Cardio and Core Fitness Class  Gym 
Men’s Basketball   Gym   
 
Band of Brothers’ Bible Study  Room 109 
Pickleball    Gym  
GEM’s Overnighter   Fellowship Hall  
 

FINDING OUR VOICE 

 Prelude           

* Call to Worship:  “Great is Thy Faithfulness” 

* Song of Praise: 

  “Oh How I Need You”  

* Prayer and Salutation 

SHARING OUR HEARTS   

 

 8:30am Service: 

 Membership Transfers:   

  - Doug and Sally VanHill 

  - Clark Elenbaas 

 Reaffirmation of Faith:  Jane Vruggink 

 Infant Baptism:  Oliver Thomas Tornga (son of Kevin and Reese) 

 11:00am Service: 

 Membership Transfers: 

  - Timothy and Katie Nagelkirk; Isabella, Vivian, and Tessa 

  - Rick and Barbara Stanley 

 Confessions of Faith: 

  - Aaron Chew 

  - Breanna Chew 

  - Samantha Timmer 

  - Erica Walters 

 Infant Baptism:  Leyton Mae Chew (daughter of Aaron and Breanna) 

 Congregational Prayer/Offertory Prayer 

 Offering/Offertory:  “Spirit of the Living God” 

  (Children ages 3—Kindergarten are dismissed for Children and Worship.) 

         (continued on next page) 
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FOCUSING OUR THOUGHTS      

 Prayer for Blessing on the Word of God 

 Scripture:  Ezekiel 36:26-27 (pg. 860 in the Pew Bible) 

 Message:  “Life in the Holy Spirit”                              Rev. Jeremy Visser 

 Prayer of Application    

DEPARTING TO SERVE  

* Benediction 

* Song of Response:  “Holy Spirit, Living Breath of God”       

* Postlude 
 

*  Please stand if you are able 

 

WELCOME HOME TO FELLOWSHIP REFORMED CHURCH.  We are convinced that 
every member of our family brings a valuable contribution as we celebrate the one 
true God! This celebration takes place in three ways: worship, growth and 
service. As disciples, we long to see one another actively worshipping God—
pursuing Him in a life of praise.  Secondly, we are called to intentional growth—
studying God's Word with brothers and sisters throughout the course of the week. 
Finally, we demonstrate our love for God by actively serving within His Kingdom—
being the very hands and feet of Christ.  Visit our website today and discover how 
you can worship, grow and serve within the family at FRC!  
 

STAFF NEWS 

JIM DEHORN is on vacation through November 9.  He will be back in the office on 
Monday, November 12.    
 

JD DYER is out of the office through November 4.  He will be back in the office on 
Monday, November 5.   
 

CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS  

WELCOME GUESTS: Thank you for worshipping with us today. Please fill out a blue 
Welcome Card located in the pew slot. Return the card to the Information Desk to 
receive a gift as a thank you for joining us today.  
 

REVERSE OFFERING ITEMS FOR HAND2HAND can be placed on the table in the 
lobby . 
 

THE ROSE ARRANGEMENT, located this morning near the Baptismal Font, 
represents FRC’s 33 Baptisms this year.  This morning we celebrate the Baptism of 
Oliver Thomas Tornga and Leyton Mae Chew. 
 

FAMILY NIGHT CLASSES for all ages will not be meeting this Wednesday, October 
31.  We will resume on Wednesday, November 7.  

FELLOWSHIP REFORMED CHURCH 
EVENING WORSHIP SERVICE 

6:00PM 
 

WELCOME TO WORSHIP AND PRAISE 

 Prelude 

* Call to Worship:  #33  “Immortal, Invisible, God Only Wise” 

* Songs of Praise: 

  “When We All Get to Heaven”  (#772) 

  “One Pure and Holy Passion” 

* Opening Prayer and Salutation 

WE PRESENT PRAYERS AND OFFERINGS 

 Sharing of Joys and Concerns         

 Congregational Prayer/Offertory Prayer 

 Offering/Offertory 

WE HEAR GOD’S HOLY WORD                          

* Song of Preparation:  #358  “Because He Lives” 

 Prayer for Blessing on the Word of God 

 Scripture:  Matthew 7:13-14  (pg. 965 in the Pew Bible) 

 Message:  “Not a Game Show”                Rev. Shawn Hulst 

 Prayer for Application 

WE RESPOND TO GOD’S HOLY WORD 

* Benediction 

* Song of Response:  #79  “My Jesus, I Love Thee” 

* Postlude 

 

* please stand if you are able 



VETERAN’S BREAKFAST:  All FRC Veterans and a guest are invited to join us on 
Saturday, November 10, at 9:00am in the Fellowship Hall.  We will first enjoy 
breakfast followed by a program. Sign up on the sheet located on the Adult 
Activities Bulletin Board. 
 

YOU WILL GET IN THE CHRISTMAS SPIRIT with an evening at the Evergreen 
Commons in Holland on Thursday, December 13.  The night will begin with a 
delicious meal at 6:00pm. Following the meal, the Evergreen Commons Chorale will 
entertain us.  This is a really fun night to dress your Christmas best and get into the 
holiday spirit. The cost is $22 per person. We have a limited number of tickets 
available—don’t delay in signing up.  Reserve your spot by signing up on the sheet 
located on the Adult Activities Bulletin Board.  Payment (checks payable to FRC) can 
be placed in the mailbox of Linda Folkert.  Bus transportation will leave FRC at 
5:00pm.  You may also choose to drive on your own.  
  

REDORATION CHRISTMAS LUNCH AT EVERGREEN COMMONS: Join us on 
Wednesday, December 12, for the Evergreen Commons Christmas Chorale Lunch 
and Concert.  The bus will leave church at 10:30am. The cost is $22 per 
person.  Place payment (check payable to FRC) in the mailbox of Linda Folkert.  Sign 
up on the sheet located on the Adult Activities Bulletin Board—husbands are also 
invited.  The sign-up and payment deadline is November 20.  
 

THE YAK AND YARN GROUP will meet on Tuesday, November 6, at 1:00pm in the 
Music Room.  This group knits and crochets many different items for local charitable 
organizations.  Most of the handiwork is done at home.  Come and see what this 
group is all about! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2018 FINANCIAL REPORT 

Contributions to FRC can be made in four ways:  

Weekly Offerings during our Worship Services; 

Online Giving through Subsplash; 

Auto-Giving through your Bank;  

or Mailing a Check to the Church Address. 

Budgeted Amount     $      40,851.74 

Last Week’s Offering  $      34,486.30 

Overage to Date  $      51,238.18 

Sunday School   $           74.91    

Church Telephone: 616.669.1213         Church Prayer Line: 616.669.5400 
Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  4:00pm on Wednesday 

Web Site: frchudsonville.org 
Worship Times: 8:30am, 11:00am, and 6:00pm 

THANK YOU!    

JAM HAS AN URGENT NEED for someone to be a “pal” on Wednesday nights for a 
special needs child who needs 1:1 attention. Please contact Vicki Victory at 
vvictory@frchudsonville.org for more information.  
 

IT’S ALMOST TIME FOR TRUNK OR TREAT!  Can you help spread the word?  Invite 
your neighbors, friends, and family to join us at Trunk or Treat on Wednesday, 
October 31, from 6:15-7:30pm.  Enter the parking lot at the driveway off Port 
Sheldon St.  Line up on the sidewalk by Door A.  Candy distribution will take place 
in the East Parking Lot (behind the Sanctuary).  In case of inclement weather, this 
event will be held indoors.   
 

WE WOULD STILL LIKE ABOUT 10 MORE TRUNKS for Trunk or Treat on 
Halloween.  If you can participate, sign up on the sheet located on the Adult 
Activities Bulletin Board and take a flyer located under the sign-up sheet for 
instructions.   
 

CANDY REMINDER: We will not be participating in the Hudsonville Holiday Parade; 
therefore, we will not be accepting leftover Halloween candy this year.   
  

WELCOME TEAM TRAINING will be held on Sunday, November 11, in the 
Fellowship Hall.  Training is for Information Desk leaders, Greeters and Super 
Greeters, or anyone wanting to know more about these leadership 
opportunities.  Information Desk training will begin at 4:00pm and Greeters and 
Super Greeter training will begin at 4:45pm. Sign up on the sheet on the Adult 
Activities Bulletin Board or by contacting Dawn Feenstra 
at dfeenstra@frchudsonville.org.  
 

FUNERAL LUNCHEON HELPERS:  We are updating our list of funeral luncheon 
helpers.  If you can volunteer to help prepare and/or serve food at FRC funerals, 
please fill out the form located in your church mailbox.  If you are already on the 
current list of volunteers, please also fill out this new form.  Contact Linda Folkert 
at 669-1213 or lfolkert@frchudsonville.org with any questions. 
 

FAMILY NIGHT MEALS:  There will not be a meal this Wednesday, October 31.  Join 
us next Wednesday, November 7, for a meal of Chicken Tenders and Mac and 
Cheese.  It will be served from 5:15-6:10pm.  The cost is $3.00 per person.  Sign up 
on the sheet located on the Adult Activities Bulletin Board to ensure everyone will 
be served. Looking ahead: November 14: Soup/Salad; November 21: No Meal; 
November 28: BBQ.  

 

PAST ELDERS AND DEACONS (of any church) are needed to occasionally receive 
and count offerings.  If your name can be added to this rotation, please contact 
Chris Warners at  813-6309.  
 

INDIVIDUAL-USE HEARING DEVICES are available at the Information Desk. 
 
 
 

mailto:dfeenstra@frchudsonville.org


WANT MORE? Following the morning worship services, you can pick up 
supplementary articles pertaining to that morning's sermon topic. Check out the 
display on the table where you up pick up your bulletin.  Take advantage of this 
opportunity to enhance your worship experience each week.    
 

WELCOME HOME MINISTRIES SHARING NIGHT: Join us for a memorable evening 
on Thursday, November 8, at 7:00pm at FRC as many individuals give testimony of 
the miraculous happenings and good work through WHMA.  Director Mandy Sydo 
will share the joy and hardships of caring for the children and vulnerable ones in 
Uganda.  All ages are welcome.  Cookies and cider will be provided. 
 

ANNUAL CHURCH FAMILY CAMPOUT AT CRAN-HILL RANCH: Join the fun and 
fellowship from July 26-28, 2019.  There is much to do for all ages! Barn animals, 
horse rides, zip lining, rock climbing, kayaking, paddle boarding, campfires, wagon 
rides, and ice cream are just a few things to enjoy! See the Adult Activities Bulletin 
Board to sign up and select your campsite. ALL payments must be received by 
Wednesday, November 21, directly to Cran-Hill Ranch.  Contact Kevin or Lisa Bosch 
at 875-7722 with any questions.   
 

HAVE YOU BEEN CONSIDERING ONE OF THE ADULT MISSION TRIP 
OPPORTUNITIES? If so, you are invited to come to the Belize Mission Trip 
Informational Meeting on Sunday, November 11, at 7:00pm in Room 107.  Whether 
you have signed up or not, feel free to come and hear what will be offered.  No 
commitment at this time!  Contact Jim Dunn at 292-9499 with any questions. 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

NEW LIFE YOUTH MINISTRY (7th-8th gr.):  We will be meeting in Core Groups 
tonight, October 28, and not as a large group. Check the Youth Bulletin Board for 
details on what your group is doing.   
 

FALL FUNDRAISER—7TH-12TH GRADE: Today marks the beginning of our Fall 
Fundraiser. High school students will receive the information tonight at Turning 
Point Youth Ministry. All 7th and 8th grade students will receive their informational 
packets in the mail. You have two weeks to sell as many subs, pigs-in-a-blankets, and 
soups as you can. All proceeds can be used for any youth ministry event.   
 

TURNING POINT SUNDAY SCHOOL: Today, October 28, and next Sunday, 
November 4, we will continue our Modern Influences study by looking at two big 
ideas that may sound good but are actually harmful to your faith. Join us in the 
Youth Room from 9:45-10:40am.  
 

TURNING POINT YOUTH MINISTRY (9th-12th gr.):  Do you have faith knowledge or 
ownership? Let's talk about it tonight, October 28, from 7:30-9:00pm in the Youth 
Room.  
 

TURNING POINT BELIZE MISSION TRIP: Today is the last chance to sign up for our 
June 29-July 5 mission trip to San Antonio, Belize. Sign up on the Youth Bulletin 
Board or online at frchudsonville.org/turning-point.  
 

ADULT MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

YOUNG ADULT’S BIBLE STUDY: We will not meet this Wednesday, October 31, due 
to Halloween, but will finish up our "Everybody, Always" study on November 7 
beginning at 8:30pm.   
 

OPEN GATE SUNDAY SCHOOL:  Join us in the Open Gate for a fascinating study led 
by Phil Hamberg entitled, "The Christian's Mental Health."  The Open Gate meets in 
the Fellowship Hall beginning at 10:00am every Sunday morning.  
 

SHARE YOUR USED DEVOTIONALS:  As we draw closer to the end of 2018, a lot of 
us are nearing the end of a devotional book that we’ve been using throughout the 
past year. Maybe now you’re nearly done with your book, so why not share it with 
someone else?  The Education/Discipleship Team has set up a “Devotional Recycling 
Box” in the church library.  You may drop off your used materials in the box in the 
library, and then search through the other books there for your next devotional 
source.   
 

AS WE WERE WRAPPING UP OUR DISCUSSION of the fourth chapter of Acts, 
Lynnelle Pierce said, "I wish we could end here, but God has much to teach us in the 
fifth chapter as well. The story of Ananias and Sapphira is essential to our 
understanding of God's nature and His love for the church."  Join us on Wednesday 
evenings in the Music Room for God's message to all of us.  
 

NEW CITY CATECHISM:  Week 43 Q&A: What are the sacraments or 
ordinances?   Answer: Baptism and the Lord’s Supper. The question for Week 44 
is: What is Baptism?   
 

SOCIAL OPPORTUNITIES 
THE REFIT FITNESS GROUP will no longer meet on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 
9:00am due to a lack of participation.  
 

CHRISTMAS CRAFT NIGHT:  Does your Christmas Tree look the same year after 
year? Maybe it’s time to hang up some different ornaments! On Tuesday, 
November 13, beginning at 6:45pm, you will have the opportunity to make five 
different ornaments.  Sign up on the sheet located on the Adult Activities Bulletin 
Board. The cost is $12 per person—place payment in the mailbox of Linda Folkert.  
Snacks will be available throughout the night as you rotate between stations. 
 

REDORATION (Red Hat Group) will meet on Tuesday, November 6, at 10:00am at 
Rainbow Grill in Hudsonville for an enjoyable morning of coffee and conversation.   
  

SENIOR GAME DAYS: Join us for our fun game afternoons on the 1st and 3rd 
Wednesdays of the month.  We play anything from board games to card games to 
dominoes in Room 107 from 1:00-4:00pm.  Come and go as you need to. Sign up on 
the sheet located on the Adult Activities Bulletin Board if you’d like to join this fun 
group on November 7 or 21. 
 
 

http://frchudsonville.org/turning-point

